CAPE COD INTERGROUP
Alcoholics Anonymous
Intergroup Representatives Meeting

Date: Tuesday, September 7, 2021

CALL TO ORDER: 7:30pm by Frank T. (Chairperson)

ROLL CALL: Chuck T*. (office administrator), Suzanne R-T.* (Trustee), Constance S.*
(Secretary), Jay F.* (Treasurer), Frank T.* (Chairperson), Beth (Orleans WBBSS); Bill D. (Daily
Reflections); Catherine (Brewster Monday PM); Lauretta (Sunday 11" Step); Deirdre
(Harwichport Saturday PM), Mary Dean (Serenity Now); Don L. (Hyannis Loony Noony)

*= non-voting status (Steering Committee members and candidates)

SECRETARY’S REPORT: Motion to accept the August minutes was seconded and passed
unanimously.

TREASURER’S REPORT: Motion to accept the report was seconded and passed unanimously.

DISTRICT 1 AND 2 REPORT: Lauretta gave a report on the matters discussed at the District
meeting. The State Convention is coming up in November. The Area Assembly is September 12.
The Correctional Committee reports that there are no in-person meetings at this time. A new
CORI will be required when they start again. Several District committees are looking for new

members.

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT: 20 Walk-Ins; 36 Phone Calls
e Shipping items from the office is going well.
o The Federated Church on Main Street is resuming to rent space to certain groups. They
offered us the opportunity to have our meetings there at a new, lower price of $15/month.
The IG reps voted to keep the IG meeting on Zoom.

OLD BUSINESS:

e The second vote was taken on the proposed By-Law change to allow one signature on the
checks — any one of the Treasurer, Alt. Treasurer or Chairperson. Motion to accept the
change was seconded and passed unanimously.

» Chuck spoke to AAWS and Boston Central Service about the issue with the Meeting
Guide App that has incorrect information about Cape Cod meetings. BSC is the default
office used by the app, so Chuck asked AAWS if our website could be used for our
meeting information. This, of course, will require some IT expertise, so they are looking
into it.



¢ There was additional discussion about having the office offer a Zoom platform to the
groups, and it was re-affirmed that each group should be self-supporting and have their

own account.

NEW BUSINESS:
® There was discussion about the need for more IG reps to attend. It is always posted in the

newsletter and on the website.

ADJOURNMENT: 8:15 PM
Respectfully submitted by Constance S., Intergroup Secretary

NEXT MEETING: TUESDAY, October 5th, 2021 — 7:30PM



